

Progress Test 7

Listening

1. Listen and choose the correct word.

- | | | |
|---|--------------|--------------------|
| 1) The 'Keep Britain Tidy' campaign gets money from ... | a) charities | b) the government. |
| 2) ...knows the symbol of the campaign. | a) Nobody | b) Everybody |
| 3) The new campaign ... had a lot of publicity. | a) hasn't | b) has |
| 4) Wall-E is a film about a robot designed to clean up | a) the world | b) the USA |

Vocabulary

2. Match these words to their definitions

Words:

1. illiteracy
2. disease
3. immigration
4. famine
5. the environment
6. pollution

Definitions:

- a) harmful substances in the air, water, or land that make them dirty.
- b) a situation where many people do not have enough food to eat.
- c) the natural world around us, including plants, animals, and places.
- d) the act of moving to another country to live there.
- e) an illness that affects how the body works.
- f) the inability to read and write properly.

3. Rewrite sentences using the correct form of synonym of *get* (*become arrive receive obtain buy bring*)

- 1) You will get a notification by email.
- 2) When Sean got there, the restaurant was closed.
- 3) I got new jeans for \$20 in the sale.
- 4) It isn't getting any easier.
- 5) Would you like me to get you some food?

Grammar

4. Fill in the blanks below using the second conditional

- 1) If he (BE) a young man, he (BE ABLE) to walk faster
- 2) What (YOU/DO) if you (MEET) someone famous on the street?
- 3) I (NOT GET) so angry with you if you (GET) more work done
- 4) If her hair (BE) black, she (LOOK) completely different
- 5) If the dress (BE) cheaper, I (BUY) it

5. Order the words to make sentences.

- 1) university / study / I / will / French / probably / at.

- 2) best / He / the / definitely / is / singer.

- 3) footballer / Mr Evans / be / definitely / a / wouldn't / good.

- 4) us / She / probably / can / the / give / solution.

Reading

6. Read the text and choose the correct answer

The Fairtrade Foundation

The Fairtrade Foundation is a non-profit organisation that is trying to fight poverty around the world. A number of charities, churches and social groups set it in 1992. They decided to work together to form an organisation dedicated to the problem of global poverty.

The Fairtrade Foundation works with farmers and workers in poor countries to help them improve their working and living conditions. It does this by making sure they are paid a fair price for their work, and by encouraging people in richer countries to buy products with the FAIRTRADE Mark.

The FAIRTRADE Mark shows consumers that the farmers, who grew the products, got a fair price for their work plus a little extra to invest in their communities.

Typical products include coffee, chocolate, bananas, flowers and cotton. Sometimes Fairtrade products cost a few pence more than other products, but that's because the farmers in poorer countries were paid a respectable price for their work.

One Fair Trade company is 'Divine', a chocolate company in the UK. 45,000 cocoa farmers in Ghana grow the beans for the chocolate and also co-own the company. They receive a fair price for their cocoa and they also get a share in the company profits. Divine chocolate bars have African symbols as decorations. These symbols mean different things. You can check the key below for some examples. The next time you buy a chocolate bar or a packet of biscuits, check to see whether the shop sells Fairtrade products and help to do something about the world poverty.

1. What is the main purpose of the Fairtrade Foundation?
 - A. To sell chocolate in the UK
 - B. To fight global poverty
 - C. To decorate chocolate bars
 - D. To grow cocoa beans in Ghana
2. How does the Fairtrade Foundation help farmers in poor countries?
 - A. By giving them free products
 - B. By paying them low wages
 - C. By ensuring they receive a fair price for their work
 - D. By preventing them from owning businesses
3. What does the FAIRTRADE Mark indicate to consumers?
 - A. The product is made in Africa
 - B. The product is expensive
 - C. The farmers received a fair price
 - D. The product is only available in the UK
4. Which company is mentioned as an example of Fair Trade in the text?
 - A. Cocoa Farmers Ltd
 - B. Divine Chocolate
 - C. Ghana Traders
 - D. Fairtrade Foundation
5. What additional benefit do the cocoa farmers in Ghana receive?
 - A. Free travel to the UK
 - B. A share in company profits
 - C. Unlimited chocolate supplies
 - D. Government subsidies
6. What types of products typically carry the Fairtrade Mark?
 - A. Only electronic devices
 - B. Coffee, chocolate, bananas, flowers, and cotton

- C. Clothing and shoes
 - D. Medical supplies
7. What suggestion does the text make to readers about Fairtrade products?
- A. Always buy the cheapest option
 - B. Avoid buying international products
 - C. Check if shops sell Fairtrade products
 - D. Ignore the Fairtrade Mark